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The Last Sermon

I recently mentioned to a colleague who 
retired several years ago that I would 
be taking leave of my congregation in 
a year, and thus will be giving my final 
set of Rosh HaShanah and Yom Kippur 
sermons this Fall.  My colleague turned 
to me and said, “This will be a cathartic 
experience for you.  You will be able to 
say everything you have always wanted 
to say and get it off your chest without 
having to worry about the consequences 
for years to come.”

I thought about my colleague’s comment, 
and it did not ring true for me.  I have 
pretty much said what I have wanted to 
say in my Yamim Noraim sermons over 
the years.  To the best of my knowledge 
I am harboring no pent-up emotions or 
any long simmering resentment.  I don’t 
feel like I have anything I have to get off 
my chest.  It does not seem to me that in 
this last year the boundaries for what it is 
appropriate to address on Rosh HaShanah 
and Yom Kippur have changed very 

much.

Yet these yet-to-be-born-sermons—I am 
writing this column in mid-July—do have 
a different feel to them than my sermons 
of past years.  I am asking myself this 
year what I want to say that I have not 
yet said?  What will I regret not having 
said if I don’t say it this year?  What 
stories, what memories what insights 
will be forever left sitting in my files or 
the recesses of my mind if I don’t share 
them this year?  Given my sense that I 
have so much I still want to say, how 
will I winnow down all my feelings and 
thoughts into four half hour sermons?  
What final message do 
I want to leave with the 
congregation?

Although I write these 
words a full two months 
before the holidays, 
I find myself already 
reflecting on some broad 
themes.  What have 
been the central values 
and themes that have 
shaped my rabbinate 
and my service in this 
congregation over the 
past three decades?  
What have I treasured 
about this congregation, 
and what will I miss the 
most?  How does one let 
go and say good-by in 
a constructive way that 
will allow all of us to 
move ahead confident 
in a future as yet 
undefined?

I never know quite what 
I am going to say over 

the holidays until I put “pen to paper”.  
This year perhaps the questions I want 
to address are a little more defined than 
in the past, but at this point the answers 
are not.     I look forward to working with 
you as we make this transition together.  
I am confident that as we walk this path 
with one another, we will open the door 
to a great future at HJC and that we will 
sustain the legacy of all that we have 
accomplished together in the past.

Alisa and I wish the congregation a Shana 
Tova u’Metukah—May it be a healthy 
and sweet new year filled with many 
blessings.by Rabbi Kurshan

 
Come Paint the Night Away at 
the Huntington Jewish Center! 

In support of the HJC Religious School and Youth Group programs 
 

Guided by an experienced artist, unleash your inner Picasso to create a unique 
masterpiece! Bring a friend and BYOB of Kosher wine if you would like to sip 

while you paint.  Paint Nite provides everything else you will need: 
 

 Canvas ∙ Paints ∙ Brushes ∙ Even a Smock! 
 

 
The End of Summer  

 

 Saturday Night, September 26 @ 8:30 pm 
All our Welcome! 

  Tickets are $45. Register Early! Space is Limited!  

 

   Register ONLINE at: 
https://www.paintnite.com/pages/events/view/longisland/904960  

or 
Contact Shari Feibel at 631-425-7430 to reserve your spot! 

 
(Registration deadline is September 12, 2015 so don’t delay!) 
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Tehilah Eisenstadt 
Religious School & Youth 

Experience Director 
427-1157 

Jane Hallberg 
Administrator 

427-1089 Ext. 23 

Neil Kurshan, Rabbi 
423-5355 

Sue Meisler 
Nursery School Director 

425-0525 
 

Mitch Pashkin 
President 
427-1089  
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Calendar................................................................Gwen Goldstein 
Cemetery................................................................Louis Walsdorf 
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Congregational Dinners .............. Michelle Stack & Joanne Cohen 
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Friday Night Live ...........................................................................  
Greeters....................................................................Maxine Fisher 
High Holiday Honors..................................................Bruce Fleiss 
Innovate & Integrate ...............................................Michelle Stack 
Israel / Ramah Scholarships............................................. Judy Fox 
Israel Committee......................................................... Scott Ingber 
Jewish Theological Seminary ..................................Mitch Pashkin 
Kol Nidre Appeal................................Ellen & Matthew Kirschner 
Membership .................................................................................... 
Men’s Club ............................................................ Eric Gemunder 
Nursery School Board..................................................................... 
Religious School Board ............................................. Amal Kapen 
Ritual .................................................................... Andrea Smoller 
Selichot Lecture ......................................................Jennifer Ingber 
Sisterhood ..........................................................Evelyn Silverberg 
Social Action ..............................Janet Kushnick & Marilyn Klein 
Special Arrangements .................... Vered Cole & David Walsdorf 
Sunshine...........................................................Donna Zimmerman 
Theater Development.................................................Arthur Perler 
Technology ..................................................................... Jeff Stark 
Tree of Life .................................................................. Tom Rosen 
UJA............................................................................. Scott Ingber 
Youth .......................................................................... Shari Klaire 

Cheryl Berman1st V.P. 
Scott Ingber, 2nd V.P. 
Michelle Stack, 3rd V.P. 

Andy Levy, Treasurer 
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Vicki Perler, Admin. VP 

HJC Board of Trustees 2011/ 2012
Mitch Pashkin, President 

 

Carol Baker 
Nancy Bendit 

Dan Cahn 
Eric Gemunder 

Amal Kapen 
Matthew Kirschner 

Alan Kriegstein 
 

 

Sue Lefkowitz 
Betty Mesard 

Andrea Morris 
Lisa Ruosso 

Andrea Smoller 
Darryn Solotoff 

Jeff Stark 
 

 

Ellen Steinberg 
Tyna Strenger 
Susi Susskind 

Fred Weiss 
Bill Wertheim 
Kim Willen 

Donna Zimmerman 

Summer
programs

H
JC

 B
u

ll
et

in
 P

a
g

e 
13

  
 

 

HJC Babysitters
 

 Olivia Bendit:   
 Cell: 631.466.4068     Home: 631.261.1198    
 Aliyah Cohen (16 yrs. old)  
 Cell: 631.759.1116    Home: 631.423.6814  
 Rebecca Kramer (16 yrs. old)  
 Cell: 631.560.1911      Home: 631.385.4317 
 Jake Kramer (19 yrs. old)   Home: 631.385-4317  
 Shana Ledner (15 yrs. old) 
 Cell: 516.236.6687      Home: 631.754.0246 
 Esti Lodge (16 yrs. old)  
 Cell: 631.759.0943     Home: 631.427.4654 
 Marisa Pashkin (15 yrs. old) 631.423.6472 
 Jenny Rosen (15 yrs. old)  
 Cell: 631.514-.9061     Home: 239.6498  
 Rina Steinberg (14 yrs .old)  
 Cell: 631.255.9808   Home: 631.424.2954 
 Michael Valente (17 yrs. old) 
 Cell: 516.456.0514    Home: 423.2507   
 Anna Wertheim  
 Home: 631.549.2602  Cell: 631.901.7535  
 Taylor Weiss  

 Home: 631-754-2146 Cell: 631 418-6074    
 
To be included on this list, please send your information to 
Gail Lodge at nylodges@msn.com. 

    

 We gratefully acknowledge  
 the support received from the 
 

Fund for 
Jewish Education 

Sponsored by

        Caroline and Joseph S. Gruss 
       Life Monument Funds, Inc. 

and

Maxine Fisher

2011/2012

Kim Willen

2011/2012

Lisa Rousso

Sue Lefkowitz

WHO BY FIRE, WHO BY WATER

Monday evening, Septmber 19 
8:00 pm in the Family Life Center

We will study together what is perhaps the most powerful prayer in 
the liturgy of Rosh HaShanah and Yom Kippur, the Untaneh Tokef. 
This prayer, with its powerful imagery of passing like a flock of 
sheep one by one before God as God records our fate for the coming 
year in the Book of Life speaks to our vulnerability and mortality 
as human beings.   Who will live and who will die; who by fire and 
who by water; who by neglect and who by despair?   Join us in a 
community study of this prayer with Rabbi Kurshan and deepen 
your spiritual preparation for the holidays.  All are welcome.  

A Pre-Rosh HaShanah Workshop 
with Rabbi Kurshan

Eva Hofman Kramer Memorial 
Selichot Lecture

Saturday night, September 24 at 9:30 pm

We are pleased to announce that this year’s speaker will be David 
Makovsky, Director and Distinguished Fellow of the Washington 
Institute for the Near East Policy Project on the Middle East Peace 
Process. He also is a lecturer at Johns Hopkins University and a 
member of the Council of Foreign Relations and the London based 
International Institute for Strategic Studies. Mr. Maskovsky is both a 
frequent on-the-record commentator on the Middle East in the lead-
ing media, as well as an an off-the-record source for many leading 
journalists writing about the Middle East.  Join us for an evening 
with one of the most respected and insightful analysts of Israel 
and the Middle East. Selichot Services at 11:45 pm will follow the 
lecture.

Josh Morris, Pamela and Abigail Wax sifting thru cave dirt for trea-
sure in Israel.

Kim Willen
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Neil Kurshan, Rabbi
423-5355

Israel Gordan, Hazzan
427-1089, ext. 22

Ilene Brown
Nursery School Director

425-0525

Allison Reiver
President
427-1089

Maxine Fisher
Religious School Director

427-1157
Barbara Axmacher
Executive Director

427-1089 

HJC Board of Trustees/ 2015-2016
Allison Reiver, President

Vicki Perler,  1st V.P.
Allison Reiver,  2nd V.P.
Michelle Stack, 3rd V.P.

Jeff Stark, Treasurer
Ellen Steinberg,  Secretary
Joel Wirchin,  Admin. V.P.

Carol Baker
Marsha Buchholtz

Brian Cooper
Shari Feibel
Donna Fleiss

Eric Gemunder
Stephen Holbreich

Todd Houslanger
Scott Ingber
Alon Kapen
Andy Levy

Felicia Messing
Michael Richter

Sandy Lynn Riefberg

Dan Schoeffler
Andrea Smoller
Darryn Solotoff

Debbie Stein
Tyna Strenger
Susi Susskind
Robert Wieser

HJC Committee Chairpersons
Bulletin................................................................................Kim Willen
Calendar........................................................................Gwen Goldstein
Cemetery........................................................................Louis Walsdorf
Chai Club................................................................................................
Congregational Dinners..........Lesley Stark, Michelle Stack, Joanne Cohen
Finance Committee...........................................................Arthur Perler
Family Life....Suzanne Hepworth, Cari Schuller, Andrea Morris, Lisa Hadar
Fundraising......................................................................Robert Wieser
Greeters...........................................................................Maxine Fisher
High Holiday Honors.........................................................Joel Wirchin
Israel/Ramah Scholarships......................................................Judy Fox
Israel Committee.................................................................Scott Ingber
Jewish Theological Seminary..........................................Mitch Pashkin
Kol Nidre Appeal................................................Amal and Alon Kapen
Membership............................Tracy Kaplowitz and Elaine Kleinmann
Men’s Club.............................................................................Ofer Rind
Nursery School Board.........Suzanne Hepworth, Juliet Saturn, Jessica Frischman
Religious School Board.........................Sheri Bram & Felicia Messing 
Ritual.............................................................................Andrea Smoller
Selichot Lecture.............................................................Jennifer Ingber
Sisterhood........................................Donna Fleiss and Miriam Wirchin
Social Action......................................Janet Kushnick & Marilyn Klein
Special Arrangements............................Vered Cole & David Walsdorf
Sunshine........................................................................Leslie Hantverk
Theater Develpment..........................................................Arthur Perler
Technology..............................................................................Jeff Stark
Tree of Life...........................................................................Tom Rosen
UJA.....................................................................................Scott Ingber
Youth...................................................................................Shari Klaire
Youth Advisor................................................................Rebecca Buzen

Are you new to 
the area, or trying 
to decide which 

synagogue to join?

We would love you to be our guest at High Holiday 
Services.

For free tickets, contact: 631-427-1089 
or shalom@hjcny.org

 CELEBRATE     

Join us on 

Simchat Torah 
 as we dance with the Torahs! 

 

 Tuesday, October 6th   
Services begin at 9:30 am 

 

Luncheon honoring 
 Vered Cole & Cheryl Berman 

following services 
 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
 

If you plan to attend the luncheon, please let us know.  RSVP to the Synagogue office no later 
than Friday, September 25.  Cost is $25.00 per person. Free for children under 6. 
  
NAME _____________________________Phone_____________Email____________ 
  
Number of adults attending  ________________ x $25.00 = $____________________ 
  
Number of vegetarian lunches________________ x $25.00 = $___________________ 
  
Number of children under age 6 attending  ________  
  
Enclosed is my check/credit card in the amount of $____________ 
  
Please charge my MasterCard/Visa card #_________________________exp________ 
 
House Number ________________Zip code____________ 
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HJC Family Connect event at Sweetbriar Nature Center on Sunday, May 17
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Summertime and the Living is 
Easy?

By all accounts, summertime typically 
conjures up visions of sun-filled days 
frolicking on the beach, lazy afternoons 
lounging in the hammock, and that well 
deserved vacation for all us hard working 
folk.

I recall a time, oh, about 4 months ago, at 
the end of a particularly brutal Long Island 

winter, when it was said “summer is coming and things quiet down”.  As 
it turns out, I missed the summer thing - it went by so fast I didn’t even 
realize we had a summer, least of which one that was “quiet”. 

Surprisingly, a (many thousand square foot) building filled with Summer 
Adventure campers, mini music enthusiasts and ZUMBA classes define 
quiet a little differently than I do!  HJC actually came to life this summer 
– easing out of its winter slumber and energized by a steady stream 
of music, dance & exercise, water games, magic shows and the cutest 
rendition of a Chorus Line by a bunch of 2 year olds you’ve ever seen!

The Main Office welcomed visitors daily; we heard great stories of 
worldly travel, enjoyed visits from former congregants stopping by the 

say hello and of course, kibbutzed with all  our “regulars” who wander 
in and brighten even the dullest of days.

I took on a few more projects than I should have; fresh marketing 
material to create and produce, exciting new congregational Kiddush 
menus to plan, Bar/Bat Mitzvah’s to secure, a dazzling new program 
brochure debuting this High Holiday season and, of course, the virtually 
all-consuming day to day operation of our house, which I am proud to 
say, has remained in good stead despite it all.

And now upon us, the jewel in our crown, (or as I may come to know 
them), the High Holidaze.  Preparations come early and stay late and the 
importance of every detail is not lost on any of the office or custodial 
staff. We have worked together to plan, project and hopefully secure a 
peaceful welcoming of the New Year for us all.

I have seen two seasons here now at HJC, both full of vitality and the 
essence of good people trying to do better things.  As Fall approaches, let 
this be the season you weave yourself into the fabric of HJC; volunteer 
some time, join a committee, attend an event and bring a friend along.  It 
will do your heart good.

My best wishes to you and yours for a “quiet” New Year, replete with 
love and good health.  

View from the Director’s Chair
by Barbara Axmacher



CONDOLENCES
Nancy Cooper on the death of her mother, Joyce Berlow

Stuart Rothenberg on the death of his father, Bernard Rothenberg
Renda Rosenblatt on the death of her husband, Kenneth Rosenblatt
David Flanzenbaum on the death of his father, Sanford Flanzenbaum

Murry Schillinger on the death of his wife, Ann Schillinger
Syd Schlesinger on the death of her husband, Mike Schlesinger
Arnie & Randy Carter on the death of their father, Norman Carter

Helaine Levy on the death of her mother, Selma Goldstein

MAZAL TOV
Ellen & Newt Meiselman announce the birth of their grandson, Aaron Keith Meiselman

Joely & David Kleet announce the birth of their daughter, Georgia Gray
Maxine & Rob Fisher announce the birth of their granddaughter, Rayna Julia Pollack

Dale & Phil Mintz announce the engagement of their son, Dan, to Sarah Bogorad
Leslie & Jack Rubin announce the engagement of their son, Michael, to Shoshana Roberts

NEW MEMBERS
Bill Yelen of Huntington Station

Eva Grubler of Huntington Station

HJC Community News

Ilan Zachary Messing
son of Keith and Felicia Messing
Ilan is an eighth grade honor roll student at Oldfield Middle School.  He can often 
be heard humming a tune from band, where he enjoys playing baritone.  Ilan 
has a passion for understanding how the world works- scientifically, historically 
and economically.  His most recent interests include robotics and building and 
programming electronics.  Mom, Dad, Ben, and Gabriella are so proud of how 
much he has accomplished! 

Bar Mitzvah
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This has been an interesting 
summer.  In late June we 
drove our youngest two boys 
(who are 18 and 19 years 
old) to the camp bus for their 
tenth summer at their beloved 
sleep-away camp.  Once again 
we were looking forward to 
seven weeks of complete peace 
and quiet.  However, literally 
straight from the camp bus 
we drove to South Nassau 
Communities Hospital in 
Oceanside to wait for hours 

while my father-in-law underwent surgery to repair a broken 
femur.   The surgery was a success thank God, but he had to 
stay in the hospital for 10 days and is still in a rehabilitation 
facility and has had to undergo a second surgery.  My 
husband, Mitch and I are the only family that my father-
in-law has in New York, so every day has been filled with 
visiting (he dislikes the food so we are always armed with 
sandwiches and Ben’s Deli), meetings with his rehab team, 
and thinking about where he will go after rehab (his current 
home in Woodmere has at least 6 steps to get to every level, 
including IN the front door).  

Our time has come where we are now caring not only for 
our children but also for our parents.  Between us we have 
five parents and step parents, a true blessing but soon to be a 
challenge as they all enter their 80’s.  This summer Nabisco 
came out with a new Oreo cookie called “Nabisco Light,” one 
with less cream in the middle supposedly to attract adults.  
The analogy of our age group being the cream in the middle 
with our aging parents on one side and our young adult 
children on the other is even more fitting now as it feels like 
there is less of us to go around.  We suddenly have become 
part of the “sandwich” generation (I was just a helicopter 
mom-where did the time go?)  I have been anticipating this 
for years and have recently even started preparing for it as 
best we can.  I had the good fortune to take a Wise Aging 
class in the Spring led by Elaine Kleinmann.  We learned 
how to face the challenges ahead with authenticity and grace.  
Last month UJA offered an event where experts provided 
education on the many choices that lie ahead with our elderly 
parents.  But still, the anticipation, and now the reality, is a bit 
daunting.  We are totally responsible for a father who a few 
months ago was living on his own, driving to meet his friends 
at the diner or for a movie, and enjoying his independence.  
Now we are trying to decide if an assisted living facility or 
an apartment is the right fit for a man who is beginning to 
fail physically but is 110% mentally capable.  And all this 
while he tries to wrap his head around the fact that his home 
in Woodmere for more than 40 years, to which he is totally 
attached, most likely will have to be sold (and that we will be 

President’s Perspective
by Allison Reiver

  Sisterhood News
	 by Donna Fleiss & Miriam Wirchin

	
  
We	
  hope	
  that	
  everyone	
  had	
  a	
  wonderful	
  summer	
  and	
  

we	
  look	
  forward	
  
to	
  a	
  year	
  of	
  exciting	
  programs	
  with	
  friends,	
  old	
  and	
  new!	
  

	
  
The	
  HJC	
  Sisterhood	
  continues	
  to	
  be	
  a	
  proud	
  sponsor	
  of	
  many	
  
of	
  the	
  important	
  events	
  and	
  activities	
  that	
  occur	
  at	
  HJC.	
  Here	
  
are	
  just	
  a	
  few…	
  

	
  
*We	
  send	
  delicious	
  and	
  fun	
  packages	
  to	
  our	
  former	
  students	
  who	
  are	
  
now	
  in	
  college	
  in	
  the	
  USA	
  and	
  abroad.	
  Our	
  collegian	
  program	
  keeps	
  
our	
  college	
  students	
  connected	
  and	
  in	
  touch	
  with	
  the	
  HJC	
  
community.	
  	
  
(Please	
  contact	
  Patricia	
  Schoeffler:	
  423-­‐4866/pscot@optonline.net	
  )	
  
	
  
*We	
  sponsor	
  interesting	
  discussion	
  programs,	
  book	
  talks	
  and	
  craft	
  
nights.	
  This	
  year	
  we	
  will	
  be	
  highlighting	
  the	
  stories	
  of	
  Jewish	
  women	
  
from	
  our	
  congregation	
  who	
  have	
  grown	
  up	
  in	
  other	
  countries.	
  
	
  
*We	
  sponsor	
  the	
  Taste	
  of	
  Passover	
  Program	
  (a	
  social	
  evening	
  of	
  wine	
  
and	
  food	
  tastings)	
  
	
  
*We	
  sponsor	
  the	
  baking	
  of	
  Hamentashen	
  for	
  HJC’s	
  Purim	
  baskets	
  and	
  
students	
  
	
  
*We	
  prepare	
  sponsored	
  Saturday	
  kiddushes	
  for	
  the	
  congregation	
  
	
  
*We	
  work	
  with	
  and	
  support	
  other	
  committees	
  and	
  groups	
  of	
  HJC	
  to	
  
bring	
  interesting	
  	
  programs	
  to	
  our	
  shul	
  
	
  

Join	
  Us!	
  
Support	
  the	
  Sisterhood	
  of	
  HJC!	
  

SAVE	
  THE	
  DATE:	
  WEDNESDAY,	
  10/28	
  
SISTERHOOD	
  PAID-­‐UP	
  MEMBERSHIP	
  DINNER	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  
Come	
  meet,	
  mingle	
  and	
  enjoy	
  a	
  great	
  dinner	
  and	
  program.	
  
$45	
  for	
  regular	
  membership:	
  $30	
  for	
  senior	
  membership.	
  
New	
  members	
  of	
  HJC	
  receive	
  a	
  complimentary	
  first	
  year	
  

membership	
  to	
  the	
  Sisterhood.	
  
	
  

Upcoming	
  Events	
  
	
  
Wednesday,	
  September	
  9th	
  at	
  10:00am	
  -­‐	
  Silver	
  Polishing.	
  Help	
  polish	
  
and	
  shine	
  the	
  Torah	
  ornaments	
  and	
  crowns.	
  Please	
  contact	
  Janet	
  
Kushnick:	
  271-8803/marttrial@aol.com	
  
Monday,	
  September	
  21st	
  at	
  8	
  PM	
  -­‐	
  Sisterhood	
  Board	
  Meeting	
  
Wednesday,	
  October	
  28th	
  -­‐	
  Paid-­‐up	
  membership	
  Dinner	
  
October	
  29th&	
  30th	
  –	
  Drop	
  off	
  dates	
  for	
  Fall	
  Rummage	
  Sale	
  	
  
	
  
Please	
  remember	
  the	
  Sisterhood	
  Judaica	
  Shop	
  for	
  all	
  your	
  holiday	
  

and	
  gift	
  needs.	
  
As	
  we	
  usher	
  in	
  the	
  New	
  Year,	
  we	
  wish	
  all	
  of	
  our	
  Sisterhood	
  

members,	
  HJC	
  congregants	
  and	
  all	
  of	
  your	
  respective	
  families	
  a	
  
Sweet,	
  Happy	
  and	
  Healthy	
  5776.	
  

Sisterhood	
  Contacts:	
  
Donna	
  Fleiss	
  -­‐	
  donna.fleiss@gmail.com	
  
Miriam	
  Wirchin	
  -­‐	
  mirm1225@aol.com	
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Public Messenger 
by Hazzan Israel Gordan

The most visible part of my job 
(but by no means the only part 
of it) is as the leader of prayer.  
As a Hazzan, it is my job to lead 
services on Shabbat, holidays, 
and the High Holidays.  In 
Hebrew, the term is “Shaliach 
Tzibbur” which is most 
commonly translated as public 
messenger.  As we approach a 
new Jewish year, I wanted to take 
a few moments to explore what 
that actually means and how our 
tradition of worship “works.”
While Jews can pray at any time 

in any place, the act is supposed to 
be a communal one.  Even on Yom Kippur when we are atoning 
for our sins, almost the entire liturgy is expressed in the first 
person plural.  Ashamnu means “we have sinned” not “I have 
sinned.”  There are many prayers that require a minyan, or a 
quorum of ten Jewish adults to be recited, as a way to emphasize 
the importance of community when attempting to communicate 
with God.
But not everyone knows how to pray.  Many people don’t 
know Hebrew, can’t follow along, or aren’t used to the various 
traditions and rituals associated with Jewish prayer: hence the 
Shaliach Tzibbur or “public messenger.”  For those who don’t 
say the words for oneself, the obligation to pray can be fulfilled 
by listening and paying attention to the person who is leading.  
Saying Amen to a b’rakhah is seen as serious as having said the 
b’rakhah for oneself.
In practical terms, this may sound a bit strange, but to me, it 
is what I dedicate my life’s work to.  On any given day that I 
am leading services, there is a delicate balance of my personal 
thoughts and feelings, the words on the page, the notes to be 
sung, the feelings in the room, and the effort to keep God at the 
center of everything that I am doing.  While there may be things 
that distract me or other events going on, it is my job to stay 
focused on the task at hand, and I take that job very seriously.  All 
the more so on the high holidays when there is much more liturgy 
to get through and much of it is only recited three days a year.
The effort to stay focused on the page can be challenging in 
several ways.  Recently I had an experience on Shabbat morning 
that really touched me.  I was leading services and my son was in 
the chapel.  He was upset and wanted me to come with him, but I 
couldn’t since I was in the middle of the repetition of the Amidah.  
While he did not make much noise, he was pulling on my hand 
and the tzitzit on my tallit in a way that could have been very 
distracting to me and others.
As I was leaving the HJC after services and Kiddush, a 
congregant remarked not that he was distracted, but something 
else entirely: that the site of seeing my son pulling on my hand 
and tzitzit during the Amidah was very moving to him and a 
genuine display of Godly love.  I hope that we can all look at 
things with such divine inspiration and optimism in the year to 
come.  Shanah Tovah.

Religious School Update
by Maxine Fisher 
Religious School Administrator

It’s hard to believe that the summer is just about over. My 
husband Rob and I had the most amazing summer adventure 
that I would like to share with you.

Our daughter, Sara and son in law Melvin were waiting to 
adopt a baby. On Father’s Day, June 21st (they were married 
12 years ago on Father’s Day) they received the call that the 
birth mom was in labor in Iowa and they had 24 hours to get 
there. They flew out on the next flight in time to greet Rayna 
Julia into the world. Rob and I realized they would have 
to fly back with this newborn and we just looked at each 
other and said let’s take a drive to Iowa and meet our new 
granddaughter. 

It was the most memorable trip for us. First off, we 
celebrated our 40th anniversary while driving out to Iowa. 
We have traveled out west before but we always flew. It was 
very interesting to see middle America. All the small towns 
and all you see for as far as the eye can see, are corn fields. 
We acquired a new appreciation for how magnificent and 
glorious our country is.

It took us three days to finally hold Rayna in our hands. 

The next day we loaded up our car (now the 5 of us) and 
headed to northern Virginia where the kids reside. Again 
what beauty we saw and were able to share with our children 
and grandchild. It is a memory Rob and I will always 
cherish.

I hope all of you had a relaxing summer.

Now back to the real world.

Religious School starts on Tuesday, September 8th for Alef 
through MitzvahTeam.

The next time we meet is Sunday, September 20th and 
that is when Gan starts. We have a very busy morning on 
the 20th. At 9:00 we have a parent orientation . We would 
like everyone to attend. At 10:00 Cantor Gordan will have a 
parent workshop on Tashlich. Which means cast off. 

At 11:00 we will all meet in the parking lot and walk across 
the street to cast off our sins into the brook. Don’t forget to 
bring any leftover challah from Rosh Hashanah.

On Sunday, September 27th we will have our 1st religious 
School Committee meeting. At 9:15. All are welcome.

Rob and I want to wish everyone a  Shanah Tovah and a 
healthy and sweet New Year.
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HJC Babysitters:

Grace Willen	 home:631-754-5865
	 cell: 631-871-1477
Rachel Moss	 cell: 631-944-1420
Noah Morris	 cell: 631-427-4798.

Babysitters - email your current information to 

put here!
Please send your updated information to

 kwillen@mac.com
include your current home and cell numbers

SAVE THE DATE! 
 

The Huntington Jewish Center invites you to our 

Second Annual Progressive 
Dinner* 

 

 
  

Saturday evening,        
December 19 at 7:00 pm 

 

Do	
  you	
  remember	
  the	
  lovely	
  evening	
  last	
  year	
  
with	
  friends	
  old	
  and	
  new?	
  	
  

Oh,	
  you	
  missed	
  it	
  –	
  well	
  don’t	
  miss	
  it	
  again!	
  
	
  Great	
  food,	
  Wonderful	
  company,	
  Entertainment,	
  Raffles	
  &	
  More…..	
  

Details	
  coming	
  soon!	
  
 

Cost:	
  	
  $54	
  per	
  person	
  
	
  

We	
  hope	
  you	
  will	
  participate	
  in	
  this	
  excellent	
  “Fun”d	
  -­‐	
  Raiser.	
  
You	
  won’t	
  be	
  sorry!	
  

 
WE ARE LOOKING FOR HOST CHEFS FOR THE 

PROGRESSIVE DINNER 
If you wish to host a dinner, please contact:   

Susi Susskind 631.424.5360 or hssusski@optonline.net  
 

*A Progressive Dinner  is	
  an	
  occasion	
  where	
  you	
  will	
  be	
  invited	
  
to	
  someone’s	
  home	
  for	
  cocktails,	
  hors	
  d’oeuvres	
  and	
  a	
  kosher	
  dinner.	
  

From the Rabbi ‘s Search Committee
To sign up go to:   http://goo.gl/forms/aHWBqDqJQI    

Parlor Meeting Schedule
Date		  Time	     	 Capacity	 Location	
TH		  8/27	 8:00 pm      20		  Elaine & Walter Kleinmann, 61 Hartman Hill Road, Huntington	
SU		  8/30	 10:00 am    40		  HJC	
TH		  9/3	 8:00 pm      20		  HJC 	
W		  9/9	 8:00 pm      20		  HJC 	
TH		  9/10	 8:00 pm      20		  Jen & Scott Ingber, 39 Old Hills Court, Greenlawn
SU		  9/20	 1:30 pm      40		  HJC 	
F		  9/25	 10:00 am    20		  HJC 	
TH		  10/1	 1:30 pm      20		  Vicki and Arthur Perler, 125 Ira Road, Syosset
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President’s Perspective i con’t from page  6

the ones in our “spare time” to clean it out).  

During our Wise Aging class, Elaine 
encouraged us to journal our thoughts.  I was 
never a diary keeper, and was not able to 
sit down and write in a journal.  I guess this 
column is doubling as my journal and I hope 
that if you too are going through this, that it 
helps to know you have company.  I wouldn’t 
want it any other way than to be blessed 
with five parents in their 80’s.  They offer a 
dimension to our family that is irreplaceable.  
They have given to and taken care of us for so 
long; it is now our turn.

FRIDAY NIGHT LIVEFRIDAY NIGHT LIVE
Peaceful *  Musical *  Spirited

Family Friendly Shabbat

FRIDAY NIGHT SERVICES IN THE ROUND
followed by our

COMMUNITY SHABBAT FALL FEAST

October 16, 2015
Come for the service at 6:00 pm /Stay for dinner at 7:00 pm

Chicken/salmon meal * vegetarian options * supervised 
children’s table

$25/adult, $10/child 5-12, child under 5 free,

$70 max /family
RSVP to Debbie in the front office by Monday, October 12, 2015  

or watch your email for a link to sign up on line

RSVP’s after November 17 add $2 per person to posted prices

HJC’s FAMILY LIFE COMMITTEE 
 

Lulav and Etrog 
Sukkot is right around the corner.   

Order your lulav and etrog through the 
HJC office – 

$40 for a Deluxe set  
$30 for a Standard set*   

 
* NOTE:  The only difference between the sets is the quality of the etrog (blemishes, 
imperfections and shape).  All sets have an authenticated kosher certificate from Israel.  
The lulav is the same, regardless of which set you choose. 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

ORDER FORM (deadline is Thursday, September 17, 2015) 
 

CONTACT INFORMATION:  Name   _________________________________  
 

Telephone  _________________________________ 
 

e-mail** _________________________________ 
**All communication about the order will be 
sent by e-mail unless otherwise requested. 

 
  
PICK UP OPTIONS: Shipment will arrive at HJC on Thursday, September 24th 

and Sukkot begins the evening of Sunday, September 27th.  

____  I will pick up my order during the designated pick 
up time on Sunday, September 27th between 11am and 
12:15pm 

____ I will pick up my order, on my own, at another time 
(pick up instructions will be emailed separately) 

____ I would like to make special pick up arrangements 
(you will be contacted to set up pick up time) 

 
 
MY ORDER:     ___ Deluxe set(s) @ $40 each 
                           ___ Standard set(s) @ $30 each 
 
PAYMENT:    Please send your form and payment to the HJC office  
     Enclosed is a check, payable to HJC, for $ _______ 

Contact the office to pay by credit card 
 
QUESTIONS?  Contact Sheri Bram at 631-424-0324.or sbram@optonline.net 

Sign up for HJC Sisterhood 
holiday packages for your 

college student today!

Forms available in the HJC office: fill out and return 
by September 1 and mark your envelope

 “College Packages”

For any questions, please contact Patricia 
Schoeffler at 631-423-4866



A Very Busy and Productive Summer

This summer has been a busy and 
productive one. Our Summer Adventure 
program was a huge success and we 
welcomed many new families to our 
ECC for the summer. The children had 
the best time playing in the sprinkler, 
water tables, playgrounds and games 
that all of us grew up playing. They 
were treated to special sports classes, 
magicians, character day, Olympics, 

carnivals, DJ Disco day and so much 
more. It truly is a “feel good” environment and the kids could not 
be happier. 

Amidst this wonderful summer came the renewal of our licensing 
for the ECC. After endless hours of preparation, forms, training, 
and countless documents, I am pleased to report that we have 
officially renewed our license with NY State Office of Children 
and Family Services. I am fortunate to have a wonderful staff of 
educators who worked diligently alongside me to have such a 
successful renewal. I also must extend a big thank you to Barbara 
Axmacher who was able to provide me with the many forms 
needed for our building inspection.

At this point, I am so happy to report that we have 18 new 
families joining the ECC. Our two Toddler classes are almost 
full. We opened a second 3 year old class due a high enrollment 
and we have even have two Pre-K classes. Our increased 
enrollment can be attributed to a few factors. One is our 
dedicated and talented educators. They have endless amounts 
of enthusiasm, patience and love for the children of the ECC. 
Another factor is our incredible families of the ECC who have 
referred friends to us and have praised our program on various 
social media groups. I cannot begin to thank my staff and these 
parents for their support and kindness. Looking forward to a very 
exciting, busy and productive year.
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Early Childhood News
by Ilene Brown



The  Huntington Jewish Center is embarking on a new project that we hope you will embrace. The Storytelling Project is designed to give everyone in our 
congregation an opportunity to share his or her personal story.  For more information or to get involved, please contact:  Nancy Cooper: 516-356-7109 
or email: nancyberlow@gmail.com

Neil and Alisa Kurshan

Rabbi Neil Kurshan’s first pulpit was at 
Temple Beth Israel in Port Washington, where 
he spent seven years. Then, exactly thirty 
years ago, the Kurshan family found their 
way to HJC. The connection for the rabbi and 
Huntington Jewish Center was firm from the 
start.

Rabbi Kurshan remembers a “typical 
childhood” in NJ in a conservative jewish 
home. After Neil graduated from Princeton 
University he pursued a doctorate in education 
at Harvard University. While loving education, 
and teaching American Civilization, Neil 
felt a spiritual void both in his students who 
were yearning for something more, and 
within himself. As he searched for a deeper 
connection to Judaism, he realized that 
rabbinical studies were to be his next step. 
It wasn’t long before Neil understood that 
becoming a rabbi was a perfect career choice. 

Alisa grew up in Wantagh in a family steeped 
in conservative judaism, her father a rabbi, 
and her mother a homemaker. Alisa was 
certain that she wanted a different path for 
herself. She was a math major at Barnard 
College, and pursued an additional degree at 
JTS in Talmud. In search of community, she 
spent Shabbatot at JTS. It was there that she 
and Neil met during her sophomore year. They 
were married a year later. 

The Kurshans had busy lives as a young 
married couple. Neil was a student rabbi in 
Rockland County for two years. Alisa taught 
high school math at the Fieldston School. 
Ilana, their eldest child, was born a few days 
after Neil was ordained as a rabbi. Soon after, 
the young family moved to Congregation 
Beth Israel in Port Washington. Both Naamit 
and Ariella were born there. Towards the end 
of his tenure at Beth Israel, Neil was offered 
a contract to write a book based on a High 
Holiday sermon. Raising Your Child to be a 
Mensch was completed soon after he moved to 
Huntington.

In December 1984, Neil had his first interview 
at HJC. He felt an immediate connection, and 
thought it would be a good fit. So, did the HJC 
search committee. The Kurshans moved to 
Huntington in the summer of 1985. 

They faced some physical challenges during 
their first few months in Huntington. Naamit 
broke her arm in the synagogue playground 
on their first Yom Kippur! Alisa describes 
waiting for many hours in the emergency 
room at Huntington Hospital that day since all 
the doctors were in shul! Their “custom-built” 
home did not yet have lawn or driveway when 
Hurricane Gloria hit and they had no power 
for two weeks. By their first Thanksgiving, 
in November 1985, everything felt right and 
Naamit agreed to finally unpack her suitcase.

These challenges were quickly overcome 
and, for Neil and Alisa, there have been many 
highlights during their thirty years in the HJC 
community. With his strong background in 
education, the rabbi was keen on creating 
educational opportunities for congregants. 
He achieved this goal through programs 
like hebrew literacy, shabbat literacy, the 
Spirituality Institute, five adult bat mitzvah 
classes, to name a few. 

Alisa and Neil led five congregational trips 
to Israel. They describe these excursions 
as enormously fulfilling for themselves 
as educators and for the congregants who 

participated. These were shared 24/7 love-of-
Israel events leading to powerful community 
building experiences. 

Alisa is proud of all the years they hosted the 
Shavuot Tikkun at their house. This meant 
that Alisa baked 35 cheesecakes – “seems 
unfathomable!” They also hosted lunch 
with home-made cholent in their sukkah for 
Shabbat Sukkot. Alisa also taught Learners’ 
Minyan on Shabbat mornings. This was all 
before Alisa starting working full-time at 
UJA-Federation. 

While the Kurshan children were young, Alisa 
taught Hebrew school at Temple Beth Sholom 
in Roslyn, at Prozdor in LI and at Camp 
Ramah. Alisa started the Family Education 
Program at Temple Beth Sholom in Roslyn 
and was an active volunteer at the Solomon 
Schechter Day School. This all led Alisa on 
a search to improve Jewish education. At 
her family’s strong urging, Alisa became a 
full-time student as a Wexner Fellow and 
received her masters and doctorate in Jewish 
policy making at JTS. In the course of her 
studies, Alisa interned at the UJA. Twenty-one 
years later, as Executive Vice President of 
Community Planning and Agency Resources, 
she continues to love what she does there. 
They both describe Alisa’s work in the Jewish 
community as “macro,” while Neil’s work at 
HJC is the “micro” counterpart.

 As a family, the Kurshans loved celebrating 
their children’s smachot at HJC. Alisa 
describes Ilana’s Bat Mitzvah as “an 
incredible transcendent experience” when 
they experienced so much warmth and support 
from the community. All their children feel the 
warmth and love from HJC and have found 
ways in their now-adult lives to reinforce 
similar experiences and bonds in their 
respective Jewish communities. During sadder 
times, Alisa and Neil each felt embraced by 
the support the HJC community extended to 
them – when Alisa’s parents died more than 20 
years ago, two years apart, and more recently, 
when the rabbi’s parents died within months 

Spotlight on...

con’t on pg. 15



Donations gWCV
GENERAL FUND
Arline Zuckerman
Bea & Michael Maltz
Bela & Mel Schoenfeld
Andrew Cohen in memory of Albert Cohen at yahrzeit.
Wendy Glassman in memory of Jeraldine Mello at yahrzeit.
Joan & Paul Cohen in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy 	
	 Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Philip Glaser in memory of Isidore Glaser at yahrzeit.
Loron Simon in memory of Ida Floman at yahrzeit.
Vered & Jack Cole in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy 	
	 Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Ofer Rind in memory of Meyer Rosen, father of Robert Rosen.
Ofer Rind in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy Koreen & 	
	 Roger Koreen.
Beth & Michael Diamond in memory of Gloria Diamond at 		
	 yahrzeit.
Jeff Stark in memory of Sidney Stark at yahrzeit.
Charlotte Rosen in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy 	
	 Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Lawrence Maltin in memory of Morris Maltin at yahrzeit.
Judi Rosenblatt in memory of Paul Hopmayer at yahrzeit.
Stacey Moss in memory of Ronnie Deutsch at yahrzeit.
Nancy Bob in memory of Mickey Philips at yahrzeit.
Shimmy & Ralph Kornblatt in memory of Barry Popkin, son of 	
	 Mitzi Popkin.
Shimmy & Ralph Kornblatt in memory of Joseph Koreen, father 	
	 of Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Melissa Zimmerman in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of 		
	 Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Randi & Alan Schuller in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of 	
	 Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Eileen & Howard Danzig in honor of their daughter, Allison 		
	 Reiver, becoming HJC President.  
Toby & David Gerber in memory of Arnold Hantverk, father of 	
	 Jed Hantverk.
Helga & Al Kramer in memory of Gisha Swernoff.
Helga & Al Kramer in honor of the birth of Aaron Keith 		
	 Meiselman, grandson of Ellen & Newt Meiselman. 
Ellen & Jay Steinberg in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of 	
	 Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Ellen & Jay Steinberg in honor of the college graduation of 		
	 Jacob, son of Sheila & Bruce Feinberg.
Ellen & Jay Steinberg in honor of the college graduation of 		
	 Nathan, son of Patricia & Dan Schoeffler.
Marvin Lipkind in memory of Abraham Lipkind at yahrzeit.
Rosalind & William Wertheim in memory of Arnold Hantverk, 	
	 father of Jed Hantverk.
Renee & William Saperstein in memory of Joseph Koreen, 		
	 father of Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Sy Schpoont in memory of Rose Schpoont at yahrzeit.
Arlene Steinberg in memory of Abe Kurzer at yahrzeit.
Howard Kleet in memory of Hortense Kleet at yahrzeit.
Adrienne & Bernie Rosof in memory of Anne Rosof at yahrzeit.

Shirley Levitt in memory of Eugene Levitt at yahrzeit.
Susan Lax in memory of Rosel Kleiman at yahrzeit.
Daniel Himmel in memory of Jan Himmel at yahrzeit.
Shelley Weinberg in memory of Max Kramer at yahrzeit.
Rosalind & William Wertheim in memory of Joyce Berlow, 		
	 mother of Nancy Cooper. 
Leonard Kramer in memory of Gloria Feinstein at yahrzeit.
Joyce Sacknoff in memory of Esther Katz at yahrzeit.
Michael Buchholtz in memory of Norma Buchholtz at yahrzeit.
Ellen & Jay Steinberg in honor of the 40th wedding anniversary 	
	 of Maxine & Rob Fisher.  
Ellen & Jay Steinberg in honor of the Bar Mitzvah of Simon, son 	
	 of Amal & Alon Kapen.
Helaine Levy in memory of Heidi Kubashky at yahrzeit.
Helaine Levy in memory of Herbert Goldstein at yahrzeit.
Ben Eckstein in memory of Mor Eckstein at yahrzeit.
Risa Finkel in memory of Ruth Rosenthal at yahrzeit.
Carol & Marty Cohen in honor of the 80th birthday of Mel Fritz.
Nancy Hazan in memory of Herbert Gossett at yahrzeit.
Sidney Packer in memory of Eleanor Packer at yahrzeit.
William Hirschfeld in memory of Shirley Hirschfeld at yahrzeit.
Cynthia Aboff Seretan in memory of Melvin Aboff at yahrzeit.
Leonard Kramer in memory of Gloria Kramer at yahrzeit.
Susan Jouard in memory of Bernard Berman at yahrzeit.
Philip Glaser in memory of Aaron Glaser at yahrzeit.
Philip Glaser in memory of Roberta Glaser at yahrzeit.
Bernard Harris in memory of Rose Harris at yahrzeit.
Shimmy Kornblatt in memory of Bessie Black at yahrzeit.
Mary Uricchio in memory of Kathleen Uricchio at yahrzeit.
Adrienne & Bernie Rosof in memory of David Rosof at yahrzeit.
Maxine Liebowitz in memory of Jeanne Edelstein at yahrzeit.
Bonnie Perlmutter & Philip Witman in memory of Joseph 		
	 Koreen, father of Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Arnold Schwartz in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy 	
	 Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Arnold Schwartz in memory of Robert Bring, father of Jennifer 	
	 Ingber.
Arnold Schwartz in memory of Sanford Flanzenbaum, father of 	
	 David Flanzenbaum.
Tania & Marvin Lipkind in memory of Lester Lipkind at yahrzeit.
Liz Holbreich in memory of David Zirkel at yahrzeit.
Amy Marcus in memory of Stanley Gordon at yahrzeit.
Selma Greenstein in memory of Morton Greenstein at yahrzeit.
Sheryl Winkler in memory of Joseph Teitel at yahrzeit.
William Hirschfeld in memory of Nathan Hirschfeld at yahrzeit.
Frank Wolff in memory of Joan Wolff at yahrzeit.
Harriet Harris in memory of Rita Alpert at yahrzeit.
Mary Uricchio in memory of Pasquale Uricchio at yahrzeit.
Ethel Schwartz Bock in memory of Samuel Schwartz at yahrzeit.
Gerald Levy in memory of George Levy at yahrzeit.
Howard Kleet in memory of Maxwell Kleet at yahrzeit.
Leila Waldman in memory of Leonard Diem at yahrzeit.
David Schoenfarber in memory of Justin Schoenfarber at 		
	 yahrzeit.
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Donations gWCV
Yolanda Barfus in memory of Beatrice Schneck at yahrzeit.
Rosalind Shaffer in memory of Sylvia Sandlofer at yahrzeit.
Gale Greenstein in memory of Marvin Quait at yahrzeit.
Elaine & Burt Epstein in memory of Molly Gleicher at yahrzeit.
David Walsdorf in memory of Lillian Walsdorf at yahrzeit.
Ruth Wies & family in memory of Richard Wies at yahrzeit.
Dale & Phil Mintz in memory of Carl Kaplowitz at yahrzeit.
Ronald Goldstein in memory of Arthur Goldstein at yahrzeit.
Ellen & Newt Meiselman in memory of Jack Bloom at yahrzeit.
Ellen & Newt Meiselman in memory of Rachel Meiselman at 	
	 yahrzeit.
Myra Shapiro in memory of Mike Schlesinger, husband of Syd 	
	 Schlesinger.
Harriet C. Drucker Trust with thanks & appreciation to Cantor 	
	 Marcey Wagner.

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
Joni Brenner
Ethel Sachs
Naamit, Ilana, Ariella & Eytan Kurshan in memory of Joseph 		
	 Koreen, father of Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Janet & Mark Zimmerman in memory of Joseph Koreen, father 	
	 of Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Sarah Eidelberg, Edna Eidelberg & Rina Eidelberg Reichgut 		
	 in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy Koreen & 	
	 Roger Koreen.
Andrea Smoller & family with much gratitude to Rabbi Neil 		
	 Kurshan.
Myrna Tils in memory of Ida Telmer at yahrzeit.
Linda & Howard Novick in memory of Bernard Malkin at 		
	 yahrzeit.
Nancy & Brian Cooper with thanks & appreciation to Rabbi Neil 	
	 Kurshan.
Victoria & Todd Houslanger in memory of Joseph Koreen, father 	
	 of Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Marilyn Koven in honor of the 55th wedding anniversary of 		
	 Joan & Norman Mattisinko.
Amira Garbus in memory of Naima Hoory at yahrzeit.
Leslie & Jack Rubin in memory of Ken Rosenblatt, husband of 	
	 Renda Rosenblatt.
Myrna Tils in memory of Alvin Tils at yahrzeit.
Evelyn Abraham & Roger Silverberg in memory of Mike 		
	 Schlesinger, husband of Syd Schlesinger.

ARNIE KERNS FUND
Harriet Kerns in memory of Arnold Kerns at yahrzeit.

BEN TASMAN LIBRARY FUND
Beryl & Sy Okwit in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy 	
	 Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Micki Sokol in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy Koreen 	
	 & Roger Koreen.
Joan Blank in memory of Mike Schlesinger, husband of Syd 		
	 Schlesinger.

Marilyn & David Klein & family in memory of Mike Schlesinger, 	
	 husband of Syd Schlesinger.
Gloria Schnur in memory of Mike Schlesinger, husband of Syd 	
	 Schlesinger.
Miriam & Joel Wirchin in memory of Mike Schlesinger, husband 	
	 of Syd Schlesinger.
Micki Sokol in memory of Mike Schlesinger, husband of Syd 	
	 Schlesinger.
Micki Sokol in memory of Ann Schillinger, wife of Murry 		
	 Schillinger.
Janet & Martin Kushnick in memory of Mike Schlesinger, 		
	 husband of Syd Schlesinger.

CANTOR’S PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT FUND
Nancy & Brian Cooper with thanks & appreciation to Cantor 	
	 Israel Gordan.

CENTENNIAL GARDEN FUND
Alice & Bruce Rosen in memory of William Goldgeier at yahrzeit.
Alice & Bruce Rosen in memory of Marianne Hammerschlag at 	
	 yahrzeit.
Tracy Kaplowitz & Jonathan Boxer in memory of Joseph Koreen, 	
	 father of Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Tracy Kaplowitz & Jonathan Boxer in memory of Ken 		
	 Rosenblatt, husband of Renda Rosenblatt.
Joan Blank in honor of the 55th wedding anniversary of Joan & 	
	 Norman Mattisinko.

COLLEGIATE FUND
Miriam & Joel Wirchin in memory of Ken Rosenblatt, husband 	
	 of Renda Rosenblatt.

DAILY MINYAN FUND
Miriam Eckstein-Koas in memory of Adele L. Eckstein at 		
	 yahrzeit.
Vicki & Tom Rosen in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy 	
	 Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Joan & Paul Cohen in honor of Marsha Perlmutter Kalina being 	
	 named HJC Minyannaire of the Year.
Susi Susskind in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy 		
	 Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Andrea Smoller in memory of Robert Bring, father of Jennifer 	
	 Ingber.
Andrea Smoller in memory of Joyce Berlow, mother of Nancy 	
	 Cooper. 
Bea Pedowicz in memory of Dora Rencoff at yahrzeit.
Nancy & Brian Cooper in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of 	
	 Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.

DAVID S. ROSENMAN CAMP RAMAH 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND
Judy & Lester Fox in honor of the Bat Mitzvah of Hannah Jade 	
	 Reiter, granddaughter of Lois & Jerry Reiter.
Judy & Lester Fox in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy 	
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	 Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Judy & Lester Fox in honor of the birth of Aaron Keith 		
	 Meiselman, grandson of Ellen & Newt Meiselman. 
Judy & Lester Fox in memory of Joyce Berlow, mother of Nancy 	
	 Cooper. 
Judy & Lester Fox in honor of Marsha Perlmutter Kalina being 	
	 named HJC Minyannaire of the Year.
Judy & Lester Fox in honor of the college graduation of Zach, 	
	 son of Jennifer & Scott Ingber, from Brown University 	
	 with honors.
Judy & Lester Fox with thanks to Tom Rosen.
Judy & Lester Fox in honor of the 40th wedding anniversary of 	
	 Maxine & Rob Fisher.  
Judy & Lester Fox in honor of Billy Wertheim for two wonderful 	
	 years as HJC President.
Judy & Lester Fox in memory of Ken Rosenblatt, husband of 	
	 Renda Rosenblatt.
Judy & Lester Fox in memory of Sanford Flanzenbaum, father of 	
	 David Flanzenbaum.
Judy & Lester Fox in honor of the 55th wedding anniversary of 	
	 Joan & Norman Mattisinko.
Judy & Lester Fox wishing a speedy recovery to Pat Schatz.
Judy & Lester Fox in memory of Karl Kaplan.
Judy & Lester Fox in honor of the birth of Rayna Julia Pollack, 	
	 granddaughter of Maxine & Rob Fisher. 
Judy & Lester Fox wishing a speedy recovery to Al Kramer.
Judy & Lester Fox in honor of Larry Tannenbaum becoming a 	
	 great grandfather.

DONALD L. GORDON ISRAEL SCHOLARSHIP FUND
Miriam Eckstein-Koas in memory of Robert Bring, father of 		
	 Jennifer Ingber.
Miriam Eckstein-Koas in memory of Arthur Jochnowitz, father 	
	 of Hazel Dotan.
Miriam Eckstein-Koas in memory of Joyce Berlow, mother of 	
	 Nancy Cooper.
Hazel Dotan in memory of Joyce Berlow, mother of Nancy 		
	 Cooper.
Hazel Dotan in memory of Robert Bring, father of Jennifer 		
	 Ingber.
Vicki & Arthur Perler in memory of Ken Rosenblatt, husband of 	
	 Renda Rosenblatt.
Vicki & Arthur Perler in memory of Joyce Berlow, mother of 		
	 Nancy Cooper.
Vicki & Arthur Perler in honor of the engagement of Michael, 	
	 son of Leslie & Jack Rubin, to Shoshana Roberts.
Vicki & Arthur Perler with thanks to Susi Susskind.
Vicki & Arthur Perler in honor of the engagement of Dan, son of 	
	 Dale & Phil Mintz, to Sarah Bogorad. 
Miriam & Joel Wirchin in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of 	
	 Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.

LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT FUND
Nancy & Brian Cooper with thanks & appreciation to Marcey 	
	 Wagner.

NURSERY SCHOOL FUND
Barbara & Steven Rubenfeld in honor of the Bar Mitzvah of 		
	 Simon, son of Amal & Alon Kapen.
Phyllis Frisher in honor of Allegra & her siblings, children of Risa 	
	 & Ken Gold, for all their achievements. 

PRAYERBOOK AND BIBLE FUND
Joan Blank in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy Koreen 	
	 & Roger Koreen.
Joan & Norman Mattisinko in memory of Joseph Koreen, father 	
	 of Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Joan & Norman Mattisinko in honor of Marsha Perlmutter 		
	 Kalina being named HJC Minyannaire of the Year.
Victoria & Todd Houslanger in memory of Joseph Koreen, father 	
	 of Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Joan & Norman Mattisinko in memory of Sylvia Mattisinko at 	
	 yahrzeit.
Joan & Norman Mattisinko in memory of Max Mattisinko at 		
	 yahrzeit.

SOCIAL ACTION FUND/JEWISH NUTRITION 
NETWORK
All classes of the HJC Religious School
Marsha Buchholtz in memory of Morton Wolinsky at yahrzeit.
Sarah & Jerry Saunders in memory of Meyer Rosen, father of 	
	 Robert Rosen.
Sarah & Jerry Saunders in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of 	
	 Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Amira Garbus in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy 		
	 Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Rene Levy in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy Koreen 	
	 & Roger Koreen.
Shirley Vilinsky in memory of Phillip Trenk at yahrzeit.
Sue & David Lefkowitz in memory of Faye Goldstein at yahrzeit.
Syd Schlesinger in honor of the high school graduation of 		
	 Hannah, granddaughter of Janet & Marty Kushnick, 		
	 with honors. 
Charlene Kerner in memory of Shirley Mannis at yahrzeit.
Joanne & Peter Cohn in memory of Meyer Rosen, father of 		
	 Robert Rosen.
Joanne & Peter Cohn in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of 	
	 Amy Koreen & Roger Koreen.
Joanne & Peter Cohn in memory of Joyce Berlow, mother of 	
	 Nancy Cooper. 
Barbara & Joel Kuppersmith in memory of Joyce Berlow, 		
	 mother of Nancy Cooper.
Ethel Sachs in honor of the 40th wedding anniversary of 		
	 Maxine & Rob Fisher.  
Joan & Norman Mattisinko in honor of the 40th wedding 		
	 anniversary of Maxine & Rob Fisher.  
Eileen & Harvey Berger in honor of the 40th wedding 		
	 anniversary of Maxine & Rob Fisher.  
Leslie & Jack Rubin in honor of the engagement of their son, 	
	 Michael, to Shoshana Roberts.
Leslie & Jack Rubin in memory of Joseph Koreen, father of Amy 	
	 Koreen & Roger Koreen.



of each other. 

Over the last thirty years, Neil and Alisa have witnessed much growth 
in the community. There is greater involvement of children of all ages 
on Shabbat, including Nitzanim and junior congregation. The “Shabbat 
under the Stars” and “Minyan in the Park” events are now part of 
the annual calendar. “Friday Night Live” grew out of input from the 
community. “The Wise Aging Project” is another program that Rabbi 
Kurshan initiated. He feels that the community itself has been open to 
team projects that support innovative and cutting edge approaches to 
Jewish life. Rabbi Kurshan’s Torah Teasers started as an experiment 
when he first came to HJC, pre-Internet. He is pleased at the way it has 
developed and shaped congregational communication during Shabbat 
morning service and through email exchanges. 

Neil does not yet know what the future will hold post-retirement. Alisa 
will continue to work for the UJA. The rabbi acknowledges that there 
will be significant changes: his home, his community and his profession. 
And he is keen to point out that he has been enormously fulfilled and 
passionate about what he has done during the last thirty years. 

Huntington Jewish Center has been extraordinarily fortunate to have 
the Kurshans as part of this community for all these years. It is an 
understatement to say they will be missed. We hope that Neil, Alisa, 
Ilana and her family, Naamit and her family, Ariella and her family, and 
Eytan and his family will always feel welcome here as their lives branch 
out beyond this physical space. 

Article compiled by Nancy Cooper, Neil Kurshan, Alisa Kurshan.

Donations gWCV
Leslie & Jack Rubin in memory of Joyce Berlow, mother of 		
	 Nancy Cooper.
Sarah & Jerry Saunders in memory of Joyce Berlow, mother of 	
	 Nancy Cooper.
Sarah & Jerry Saunders in memory of Bernard Rothenberg, 		
	 father of Stuart Rothenberg.
Sarah & Jerry Saunders in honor of the 40th wedding 		
	 anniversary of Maxine & Rob Fisher.  
Janet & Martin Kushnick in memory of Larry Kushnick at 		
	 yahrzeit.
Nancy & Brian Cooper with thanks & appreciation to Jack 		
	 Rubin.
Susi Susskind in memory of Joyce Berlow, mother of Nancy 		
	 Cooper.
Marlene & Lenny Hummel in honor of the 40th wedding 		
	 anniversary of Maxine & Rob Fisher.  
Nancy & Ken Bob in memory of Joyce Berlow, mother of Nancy 	
	 Cooper.
Charlene & Gordie Kerner in memory of Ken Rosenblatt, 		
	 husband of Renda Rosenblatt.
Rene Levy in memory of Bob Levy at yahrzeit.
Rene Levy in memory of Michael Zuckerkandel at yahrzeit.
Rene Levy in honor of the 40th wedding anniversary of Maxine 	
	 & Rob Fisher.  
June Reiner in memory of Ken Rosenblatt, husband of Renda 	
	 Rosenblatt.
Maxine & Rob Fisher in memory of Bernard Gulack at yahrzeit.
Maxine & Rob Fisher in memory of Joyce Berlow, mother of 		
	 Nancy Cooper.
Maxine & Rob Fisher in memory of Bernard Rothenberg, father 	
	 of Stuart Rothenberg.
Maxine & Rob Fisher in memory of Ken Rosenblatt, husband of 	
	 Renda Rosenblatt.
Susan & David Lefkowitz in memory of Estelle Rubin at 		
	 yahrzeit.
Ellen Kahn in memory of Ayshe Rosin at yahrzeit.
Rene Levy in honor of the 55th wedding anniversary of Joan & 	
	 Norman Mattisinko.
Amira Garbus in memory of Naima Hoory at yahrzeit.

Ethel Sachs in honor of the birth of Elizabeth Rose Saunders, 	
	 granddaughter of Sarah & Jerry Saunders.
Ethel Sachs in honor of the birth of Rayna Julia Pollack, 		
	 granddaughter of Maxine & Rob Fisher. 
Hannah Kampel in memory of Mike Schlesinger, husband of 	
	 Syd Schlesinger.
Leslie & Jack Rubin in honor of the birth of Rayna Julia Pollack, 	
	 granddaughter of Maxine & Rob Fisher. 
Vicki & Arthur Perler in honor of the birth of Rayna Julia 		
	 Pollack, granddaughter of Maxine & Rob Fisher. 
Marilyn & David Klein in memory of Irving Gingold at yahrzeit.
Marilyn & David Klein in memory of Pearl Deutchman at 		
	 yahrzeit.
Susi Susskind in memory of Ann Schillinger, wife of Murry 		
	 Schillinger.
Rene Levy in memory of Ann Schillinger, wife of Murry 		
	 Schillinger.
Miriam & Joel Wirchin in memory of Joyce Berlow, mother of 	
	 Nancy Cooper.
Miriam & Joel Wirchin in memory of Sanford Flanzenbaum, 		
	 father of David Flanzenbaum.
Janet & Martin Kushnick in memory of Frank Labb at yahrzeit.
Eleanor Siperowitz in memory of Pauline Siperowitz at yahrzeit.
Eleanor Siperowitz in honor of Joan & Norman Mattisinko, with 	
	 best wishes for a L’Shana Tova.  
Ellen Kahn in memory of Mike Schlesinger, husband of Syd 		
	 Schlesinger.
Susi Susskind in memory of Lore Lieberman at yahrzeit.
Syd Schlesinger in honor of the birth of Rayna Julia Pollack, 		
	 granddaughter of Maxine & Rob Fisher. 

TEACHER DEVELOPMENT FUND
Renee & Bill Saperstein in honor of the 40th wedding 		
	 anniversary of Maxine & Rob Fisher.  

YOUTH FUND
Marian & John Romero in honor of Allison Reiver becoming 		
	 HJC President.  

Spotlight on... con’t from pg. 11
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Honoring

kim and Joe Willen
Community Leadership Award

dr. toba WeinStein and dr. Joel Siev
Community Service Award

Gail and Gerald JoSpa
Community Service Award

Tuesday, OcTOber 27, 2015 • 6:30 p.m.
Temple Beth Torah
35 Bagatelle Road, Melville, New York

Event Chair
Jamie Adler 

Cabinet Chair
Rick Morse

Couvert: $110 per person
The couvert represents the value of the  
event and is not tax-deductible. This event  
is intended for donors of $500 or more to  
the 2016 Annual Campaign. We welcome  
your pledge now and request payment  
before Saturday, December 31, 2016.

With your gift, you’ll have the special 
opportunity to attend other select  
UJA-Federation events during the 2016 
campaign year. 

Formal invitation to follow.
Dietary laws strictly observed.

For more information,  
please contact Laurie Birzon  
at 516.677.1819 or  
birzonl@ujafedny.org.

The world’s largest local philanthropy, UJA-Federation 
of New York cares for Jews everywhere and New 
Yorkers of all backgrounds, connects people to their 
Jewish communities, and responds to crises — in 
New York, in Israel, and around the world.

6900 Jericho Turnpike, Suite 302 
Syosset, NY 11791-4414 
516.677.1800 • www.ujafedny.org/longisland

facebook.com/ujafedny

twitter.com/ujafedny

instagram.com/ujafedny

A new take on a classic …
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2016 
UJA-Federation of New York


